Washington Park Board of Trustees
November 23, 2021

Called to order at 6:00 pm via Zoom due to Covid-19 
Present:  Gil Major, Rhonda Fisher, Barry Mahoney, Lisa Arsenault, Barry Kaplan, Jeanne O’Connor, Ivy Rabinowitz, Chris Collins (BRIGS)
Owner Guests:  Donna Breen (Building 60), Tom Paolera (Building 60)
Quorum established
1.  Guests - Building 60 heat and hot water issue.  Owners Donna Breen and Tom Paolera addressed concerns related to the repair and the delays in notification of the repair status during the several days of having no heat and hot water.  The Board will review the process to make sure that communication will not be an issue in future repair circumstances.  
2.  Secretary’s Minutes – approved as written – MSA
a. Item 3e – a detailed report of account is still pending.  Chris Collins will report the requested details to Gil Major when completed.  
3. Treasurer’s Report – Chris Collins (BRIGS)
a.  Operating as of October 31, 2021 - $62,410.41
b.  Reserve Cash as of October 31, 2021 - $429,311.10
c.  Invoices totaling $45,627.87 were reviewed.  CGR Mechanical ($39,578.00 for parts inventory & #30 boiler replacement), and DEM Electric ($5572.87 for pool electrical for gate entry system), to be paid from the Reserve account.  Pest End ($195.00), and Wildwood ($282.00 for storm/wind cleanup) to be paid from the Operating account.  The board wants these and any other outstanding invoices paid by December 31st.
d. Questions on Revenues and Expenses – Insurance Claim check not yet received, Carpet Cleaning needs to be changed to the correct account, Landscaping contract.  Make sure all invoices are in so we’ll know what was spent in 2021.  Bill DuFresne (Engineer) – parking plan payments were $710.00 in April (Operating) and $10,070.00 in November (Reserves).  Important to have all invoices paid in 2021 to begin 2022 with no outstanding expenses.  
4. Management Report – Chris Collins (BRIGS)
a.  CGR Mechanical – parts inventory is still incomplete.  Waiting for the list to be completed prior to the invoice being paid.  Parts inventory is stored on the property to accelerate repairs.  Any used part will be checked out and replaced to keep a consistent supply on hand.  
b. Boiler preventative maintenance – report remains pending from CGR on status of project
c. Columbia Gas Claim – paving repairs are scheduled to be done in the next couple of weeks.  Chris Collins (BRIGS) will confirm when scheduled.
d. Wildwood – will complete the roadway repair as the ground has settled.
e. Parking Plan – plan prepared by Merrimack Engineering (Bill DuFresne) will be presented to the Town of Andover for approval at their January 2022 meeting.  Board and BRIGS will be advised of the date when scheduled.
f. Landscaping improvement project – off agenda until Spring 2022.
g. Trees – Conservation contact will check the trees that have been identified to be removed.  
h. Exterior Lights – entrance lights are operating.  No trenching needed.  LED bulbs light the entrance areas well.
i. River Gauge – Barry Mahoney addressed funding support.  E-mails sent to town officials.  Waiting for response including from former Town Manager.  
j. Beaver issue – Chris Collins will look into addressing the recent evidence of beaver activity with contractor.  
k. Electronics at pool area – Barry Kaplan gave an overview of the project.  The implementation is complete and distribution of new gate-entry cards will be done in the Spring of 2022.  Discussion to be on the January 2022 agenda for distribution plans.  
l. Emergency Lights – waiting for them to come in.
m. On-site Maintenance – responses received and reviewed for interviews by Chris Collins.  Hours will be 8:00 am to 12:00 pm Monday through Friday at $24.00 per hour.  
n. Orientations – one session coming up.
5. Open Discussion
a.  Sandbags – Wildwood does not want.  
b. Spigots – have been shut down for the winter season.
c. Van parked for a long period of time – will be tagged if remains
d. Champion will pick up on Friday after Thanksgiving and Casella will also do their scheduled pickups.  
e. Wreaths on the double doors at Andover, Bradford and Concord Houses – will be put in place.
6. Executive Session – no owners

 Next Board Meeting:  December 27, 2021 followed by January 24, 2022
Respectfully submitted,
Lisa Arsenault
Secretary
Washington Park Board of Trustees 
